Notice to the Profession, the Public and the Media regarding Court
Operations following Hurricane Fiona

Prince Edward Island Court of Appeal, Supreme Court of Prince Edward Island

September 27, 2022

In the wake of Hurricane Fiona, and as restoration efforts continue across the province,
the Premier has announced that the civil service will be opening on a tapered basis, as
infrastructure and staff become available. Most Supreme Court and Court of Appeal
matters and appearances scheduled for the week of September 26 to 29, 2022, are

adjourned and will be re-scheduled.

Electricity has been restored to the courthouse at 42 Water Street, Charlottetown, the
Summerside courthouse at 108 Central Street, and the Supreme Court building in
Slemon Park, 40 Parkway Drive, Summerside.

The Supreme Court and Court of Appeal remain operational; however, at this time only
urgent and emergency hearings will proceed, and only urgent and emergency document

filings will take place.

These courts are operating with very limited staff. Your patience is appreciated in the
coming days, and further communication will be provided by Monday, October 3, 2022.

Chief Justice James W. Gormley
Prince Edward Island Court of Appeal

Chief Justice Tracey L. Clements
Supreme Court of Prince Edward Island



